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Pursuant to Arkansas Code Annotated 22-3-805, the Governor's Mansion Commission submits this 

2023 Annual Report for the fiscal year 7-01-2022 to 6-30-2023. 

Historic Mansion 

Governor Sarah Huckabee Sanders, First Gentleman Bryan Sanders, and their three children Scarlett, 

Huck and George and their Golden Retriever, Traveler, began calling 1800 Center Street home in May 

2023. In the past year, the Arkansas Governor's Mansion has been honored to open its doors to 

thousands of guests and looks forward to welcoming many more. During the year, the Governor's 

Mansion strives to complete ongoing repairs and improvements to maintain quality and standards that 

have always been offered. 

Capital Projects 

The Governor's Mansion was awarded a grant by the Arkansas Natural and Cultural Resources Council 

(ANCRC) in May, 2022 in the amount of $339,300 with funding available July 1, 2022. The award was 

for the replacement of the Mansion's aging and obsolete water source heat pumps (mechanical) and to 

upgrade the mechanical controls software. The Division of Building Authority (DBA) acts as the grant 

contact and manages the grant funding and project management. The following was accomplished 

under the supervision of OBA in FY23: 

1) Replacement of eight (8) water source heat pumps in the Private Residence (attic);

2) New mechanical control system installed for the Residence and Grand Hall;

3) Six (6) additional water source heat pumps have been ordered for the Grand Hall and will be

delivered for installation in FY24, leaving only four (4) heat pumps for replacement.

Due to the long lead times for receiving mechanical equpment, the FY23 grant was extended for an 

additional 12 month period (through June 30, 2024). In addition, a second grant application was 

submitted and awarded by the ANCRC in May, 2023 for funds available in FY24. The funds from both 

grant awards will be used to complete the water source heat pump replacements in FY24. 
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